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The current issue of the Polish Journal of Aviation Medicine, Bioengineering and 

Psychology (PJAMBP) is the first edition overseen by a new editorial team, with Dr. Rafal 

Lewkowicz taking over as the Editor-in-Chief. I am deeply honored to have been entrusted 

with these positions and am enthusiastic about my participation in furthering the journal's 

enduring achievements. 

I express my gratitude to the former Editor-in-Chief, Dr. Stefan Gaździński, who 

currently takes on the role of Deputy Editor, for his smooth passing of responsibilities. I also 

extend my appreciation to the boards and members of the Polish Aviation Medicine Society 

for their invaluable support. I want to convey my heartfelt thanks to the Associate Editors, the 

Editorial Board, and all the reviewers who are joining us on this ongoing journey. 

The journal's strength lies in bridging the gap between sound scientific research and 

practical application, something we aim to expand in the coming years. Our ongoing 

commitment to enhancing aviation safety is based on applying rigorous scientific principles to 

address both current and emerging challenges in our industry. 

In the realm of scientific research, our pursuit entails striving for the best research 

design, rigor in execution, precise analysis, and innovative problem-solving. With our 

guidance, supported by Associate Editors and reviewers, we endeavor to ensure that every 

publication in PJAMBP showcases the utmost scientific excellence in our field. Our aim is to 

ensure that all published research in PJAMPB offers clear guidance for instigating substantial 

and positive changes, thus sustaining aviation as an exceptionally safe mode of transportation. 

In the upcoming issues, we plan to enhance the journal by providing improved author 

guidelines and declarations of authors’ interests. Additionally, we aim to increase the journal's 



indexing and elevate its status in terms of quality and impact within our field. At the same 

time, we will invite contributions from PhD students and early-career researchers. 

We are actively looking to expand our group of reviewers for the journal and welcome 

reviewer nominations and suggestions at the following email address: pjambp@wiml.waw.pl. 


